
LEAGUE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

Held on ZOOM due to COVID-19 restrictions

8pm Monday 01/03/2021
Our new Chairperson opened the meeting and wanted to put on record his appreciation for all the work that our outgoing secretary and chairperson have put in over the years as well as wishing the new secretary the best of luck for the future.
The secretary began the meeting by echoing AL’s comments regarding Tony and Steve and thanking Andy and the other officers for all of their support so far.

1 - Attendance:
· League Officers:

· Chairperson: Andy Long (AL)
· President: Geoff Jackson (GJ)

· League Secretary: Mark Newall (MN)
· Treasurer: Dave Nuttall (DN) 
· Competition / Trophy Secretary: David Taylor (DT)
· League Clubs:

· Mere: Geoff Jackson (GJ); Richard Owen, Alan Jackson
· Mobberley: Mark Newall (MN); 
· Shaw Heath: Scott Marshall
· Tatton: David Taylor (DT); Andy Long (AL); Rob Clarke
· Wilmslow Cons: Ralph Robertson
2 - Apologies for absence
· None

3 - Minutes of last meeting
· Tony had previously published details of the last league meeting and EGM on the league stats site.
· Propose by David as a true and accurate representation and seconded by Alan Jackson
4 - Items arising from the last meetings (not agenda listed)
· None.
5 - Disciplinary / Matters of Dispute
6 - Items notified to Secretary prior to meeting
· Sadly, we have been notified of the passing of the following former league players:
· Dave Street
· Dave Jenyons

· Dave Taylor – as a former league officer the league sent flowers to Dave’s wife and a tribute was left on the website.

7 - Trophies / Competitions Secretary

Leung Yu from Mobberley is the only competition winner this year having won the 6 reds.
Tony was the previous winner so its likely that the trophy is at MVH. MN to check at the first opportunity.
David floated the idea of potentially changing to only giving trophies for finalists and competition winners. Would allow us to improve the quality of trophies.

Asked reps to find out how people at their clubs feel about this idea. It was later mentioned by the treasurer that this idea could provide a much needed and significant saving in terms of league finances – possibly as much as £200 per year.

8 – Treasurer
Dave provided a balance sheet and a screenshot of the current bank balance.

The league officers have all agreed not to take their honoraria this year in light of the league’s precarious financial position.

This will mean that there is still a surplus in the bank account but this buffer is reducing year on year and is putting potential future celebratory/anniversary events at risk unless they are self funded.
The simplest way to increase this safety net would be to increase the number of teams.
9 - Any other business

· What to do with the 20/21 league season. A discussion took place in which the only real option was to declare the 20/21 league season as null and void. 
Proposed by Geoff, seconded by Rob 2nd.

This was unanimously passed by all 5 member clubs.
It was also agreed that handicaps will be reset back to what they were at the start of the 19/20 season i.e. as if the 20/21 games hadn’t took place.

· Plant the seed for some form of mini league to be held in the summer – possibly a 3 man league?
Given the enforced extended break that we have all had to take, it was a shared concern that the lengthy break may lead to players and teams drifting away from snooker. We also know that there are people at all clubs desperate to get back on the baize to enjoy both the competitive and social elements of our great game.

Asked Reps to go back to their clubs and see if there would be interest in some form of summer snooker.

It is felt that a number of teams would struggle to field full teams of 6 over the summer months – this was mentioned by Mere.

One option that has been suggested so far is a mini league of 3 man teams. This would help satisfy any potential rule of 6 restrictions that may still be in place depending on start dates.
All sorts of options are open in terms of format and at this stage we’re just looking to see if there is potential interest or not.
All clubs felt that there was likely to be a healthy interest so have asked people to go away and firm this up.
· Postpone the AGM
1. New date to TBC
2. Would like this to be in person, shortly after restrictions are (hopefully) lifted.

· Discussion on recognising the efforts and achievements of the outgoing secretary.

Tony put a huge amount of effort into his role over 19 years+
Want people to think about ways of recognising and showing our appreciation. Potential ideas so far are a collection and potentially a trophy/comp named after him.

Something that may need to wait until the new season so that the word can properly be spread to all players, collections can take place in person on match nights etc
· Rule proposals:
1. Abolish points deductions. If clubs or teams don’t want to be involved in these meetings then that’s up to them – I don’t see the need to force them. If they don’t turn up then they don’t get a say in how the league is run.
2. Amend the ‘must be played before’ ruling to ‘must be the same week – to allow Tuesday matches to be played on Wednesday.
The above ideas are from MN who will be looking for a seconder to put to people at the AGM.

The first point sparked a discussion on the structure of the committee – Both Scott Marshall and Andy Long have mentioned potential representation from teams rather than clubs. I.e. the committee being the club captains.

This is something that can be explored at future meetings as there is already a lot to get into tonight.

One point to make on this in future meetings is that there is nothing to stop all captains from a club from attending these meetings with the current governance structure. Also moving to a ‘one vote per team’ rather than per club would mean certain clubs would hold more power than others which is not the case in the current structure.
With regards to the points deduction - with just 5 member clubs at the moment and 4 of them represented on the committee then this scenario shouldn’t happen very often (although it did at the last meeting) but it could become more of an issue if we can look to recruit more clubs, which brings us to…
· Recruitment – want to look at ways of growing the league in the short term.
1. Victoria Club. Will make an approach as people (just about) didn’t feel that this was too far – although we need to check the rules to see if its set in writing how close to Knutsford or Mobberley that they need to be. Richard also raised the potential of a clash with other leagues that they play in which MN agrees will be something to consider.
UPDATE – MN has checked and can’t see any league rule regarding geographical location, number of miles etc. It goes without saying that our league has always been a local league with a small catchment area and this will always be at the front of MN’s mind i.e. people don’t need to worry that I’m about to start inviting clubs from 30 miles away!
2. Discussed why Morley and British Legion left the league to see if there is a potential route to inviting them back into the fold. MN is aware that there is a list of banned players, which will of course be respected.
3. Players from Union club who weren’t involved in last years events. As an example, Arthur Faux – it would be nice to retain players in the league who had no part in these events – even if this meant at other clubs. It was asked if the club itself were completely banned from the league but the consensus was that there was no time-frame stipulated so there is no reason why they couldn’t field a new team next season – obviously not involving banned players.
4. Players/teams who might be interested in a return to the league if approached. MN has already been approached and made some approaches to players who have left the league in recent years and may be interested in returning - and would encourage others to do the same.

· Brief statement from MN on how he intends to run the league – i.e. potential differences to how Tony did things.
Main points being that MN wanted to be open and up-front about not having as much time to be able to put into this as Tony did and won’t be as readily available as TC was. MN is still confident that he’ll be able to make this work and has no doubt that there will be great support from the other league officers. 

· Next Season – want everyone to think about how they would like the league to look moving forward.

1. How many divisions?

2. Handicaps?

3. How many players?

The above were not points that were discussed but the main point was that we are in this unique position of being 6 months away from the new season so now is the time to think about what positive changes we can make to our league – if indeed we feel that change is necessary.

Playing in the league over the years you hear opinions every week on what we should be doing and things that we should be changing so lets get some of those ideas on the table.
10 Date of next meetings
· Management Meeting between now and the AGM. Monday 26th April
· Postpone AGM until a point where this can be a physical meeting. Early July?
====================================================================================

Management Meeting rota: 

· Shaw Heath, Mobberley, Wilmslow Cons, Mere
AGM rota: 

· Mere (70th Anniversary), Mobberley, Wilmslow Cons, Shaw Heath
League Formation Meetings

· Will all be held at Mobberley (league HQ) in August each pre-season.
Life Members

· Currently playing in the league: Rob Clarke / Francis Evans / Arthur Hasford / Any Long / David Nuttall / David Rainford / Philip Simpson / Bruce Tulley / Ed Wakefield 
· Not currently playing in the league: Tony Crompton / Ray Dale / Barry Lineham / Brian Mitchell / Geoff Owen / Mervyn Pike / David Potter / David Sykes / Ronnie Tagg / John Thompson / Peter Watson

